Friday 30th June
Break
Break today will be 10.35am until 11am – an extra 10 minutes
Lockers
Pupils should ensure all lockers are emptied for the summer
All the very best for a Happy Summer Holiday. School reopens to pupils on Tuesday 22nd August
Thursday 20th lune
Thursday 29 <sup>th</sup> June
Stirling High House Games
Due to the weather forecast for heavy rain the House Games have been cancelled
<u>DofE</u>
There are still 3 compasses that need to be returned.
Please go online and fill in your accounts with:
-assessor reports and contact details
-reflective piece stating what you have gained from the experience, how you would do it differently if you were to do it again and
if you are continuing with it.
-complete the <b>Aim</b> and <b>Objective</b> for the Expedition Section.
Wednesday 28th June
Lockers
Pupils must empty their lockers by the end of this week. There will be NO access to pupil lockers during the Summer Holidays
Tuesday 27 <sup>th</sup> June
_

#### **Mock Court**

Any S4 pupils who are interested in participating in the mock court should come to see Miss McSweeney in room 39 at registration time this morning.

#### **House Games**

House Games will take place this Thursday. Lunch will be from 12-12.30. At this time pupils should get change and take all their belongings to their form class. Remember and wear House colours.

#### **Showcase**

All Showcase t-shirts should be returned to Miss Robb ASAP

#### Geo Explorers - Wednesday Lunchtime - Room 105

To celebrate the last Geo Explorers we will be enjoying a (volcano) film & popcorn lunch this **Wednesday** (not Thursday!).

Look forward to seeing you there!

#### Monday 26 June

#### **S2 Chromebooks**

Pupils are reminded that Chromebooks should be brought to school charged. Please do not ask to borrow a charger in school.

## **Higher Maths Textbooks**

S6 pupils – If you still have not handed in your textbook please can you do so this week. They cost £20 to replace and we are still missing several books.

# Senior Pupils - Maths Survey

If you are in S5 or S6 this year and you studied maths with us last year please can you complete the survey on: https://goo.gl/Y7sC5v. Follow us on Twitter @shs\_maths to link to the survey.

## **DofE - Missing Equipment**

There are 3 compasses, a trangia and 2 map cases still to be returned.

We cannot return deposits if these items are not handed back as we would need to buy replacements. Please check at home and ask your group members to return these items to Ms Withey in the room 022 by the end of the day on Wednesday.

#### **Diversity Group**

Could those members of Diversity group who are attending the trip to Edinburgh on Tuesday please meet briefly in the English department on Monday lunchtime. Happy Pride month from Diversity group!

## S6 Language Ambassadors Programme

This is a great opportunity for S6 pupils who are studying French or Spanish, want to keep up their higher language from last year or are interested in studying Primary or Secondary teaching at University.

You'll assist the teacher 1 period a week in S1-S3 classes by helping learners with pronunciation, point keeping in games, working with small groups etc. Training will be provided and you'll never be alone in a class!

It's an opportunity to give back to the school by supporting younger Language learners while developing communication and leadership skills, gaining a SALTIRE award and experience which will look great on your UCAS application!

If this is of interest to you, please attend a short meeting at break on Monday 26th in Room 125 (Miss Lochhead's room) to find

out more info and to collect an application form.



House Games Sign up

New S4-S6 - during Form Class Time

New S2/S3 - during PSE

Douglas - Games Hall

Stewart - Dance Studio

Randolph - Assembly Hall

# **Apprentice Hairdresser**

The hair salon Two's Company at Livilands Gate is recruiting a trainee hairdresser They are looking for someone who is hard working, has a good imagination and creativity, a love for hairdressing and the ability to relate well with customers.

Training will either be in salon or at college interested candidates should hand in a CV at the salon in person. Interviews will be in the next 2 weeks

#### Farewell...

A number of staff are leaving us at the end of this school year.

Mrs Thomson, Principal Teacher of Creative, leaves us as does Mrs Candlish, Principal Teacher of Citizenship Faculty. Mrs Mansell, Teacher of English, is also leaving us. Mrs Glover, Teacher of Modern Languages has left us to become Principal Teacher of Modern Languages at Paisley Grammar. We would like to thank these members of staff for the many years of service they have given to our school community.

Mrs Abernethy has been appointed as Principal Teacher of Health and Well-Being for Stirling Council.

We are also saying au revoir to our probationer teachers from this year: Mr Choudhary, Miss Docherty, Miss Faassen, Miss Haston, Miss Kirkwood, Miss Speedie and Mr Sneddon. Good luck and thank you to you all.

#### Welcome to...

Mr Fowler joins us as our new Principal Teacher of our Creative Faculty in August.

Mr Downie our Principal Teacher of Numeracy has been appointed as our new additional Depute Head Teacher.

Mrs Devoy has been appointed as our Principal Teacher of Equity.

Mrs McCabe will take over the running of the Support Base.

Ms Fraser will continue as a Teacher of English.

# Library books

Pupils with books out from the library please return them as soon as possible to assist in the year end stock take. If you are unsure, please ask in the LRC and also check at home. Edit